Notes
CASA – Council of Academic and Student Affairs
Wednesday, October 26 – 3:00 p.m.

Peterson Conference Room 

PRESENT: 
John Wells, Jason Pierce, Cathy Adkins, Rick Cary, Marie Nicholson, Scott Pearson, Jason Pierce, Phyllis Smith, Jim Brown, Murphie Culpepper, Bev Robertson, Edith Whitt, Robin Cole, Mindy Bliss, Cindy Frost, Weston Burgess, Dan Morris, Suzanne Klonis, Stephanie McLeskey, Paige Bedard (President of SGA) and Robby Raber (Vice President for SGA) and Iva Coates/Recorder

1. Announcement
A. Searches

· Assistant VP/Dean, Student Development

Dr. Wells stated that the final candidate is on campus today for interviews and extended gratitude to the students for taking the time to meet and talk with each of the candidates.
· Director, LifeWorks

Dr. Wells announced that phone interviews are being scheduled for six (6) candidates.
2. Report
A.  Suzanne Klonis reported on the NSSE data (handouts).

· Administered Spring 2011 – freshman, seniors
· Not a great response rate – 35%
· Compared data for the following 3 years:  2006, 2009, 2011

3.  Discussion
A. Future Housing Options

Dr. Wells stated that plans are being formulated for anticipated enrollment growth projections in regard to future housing needs.  This will be an agenda topic for the Board of Trustees Retreat on November 11-12th.  
B. SGA
Paige Bedard (SGA President) reported the following information in regard to SGA:

· Senate meetings going well – consistent.
· Project - Ordered and received visitor parking signs for Dickson Palmer Apartments at the beginning of the semester; however, still have not been installed by facilities.

· Fitness Center – Being re-organized; ordering new, smaller equipment.

· Murals (painted by MHC students) on walls in SGA area – looks great! 

· Sophomore class – would like to establish a coffee shop in SGA office room

· Organizations – service oriented (projects will be highlighted at end of semester)
· Top concerns as voiced by the student body:
1. Dorm conditions – need renovations for Stroup, Edna Moore, Huffman, and Myers

2. Food – Consistency in Chartwells; meal plan changes; information changes w/o notice; charge extra for items in Lion’s Den.   Chartwells administrators will attend SGA meeting to discuss these concerns on Thursday, October 27 at 11am.
3. Students would like to know where tuition is going – what are they paying for?

· No complaints on academic side.

· Discussed the conditions in the dorms – uncleanliness, atmosphere of “not caring about trashing the lobbies, halls, bathrooms”.  Is there a possibility of getting students involved in work to take ownership, i.e., workstudy jobs in the dorms such as cleaning, vacuuming, etc.?  Lion Pride Day – additional date in fall semester to include students?
· SGA concerns:
1.  Better lighting

2. Sidewalks

